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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: February 5, 2023 

UPDATE:  

CPD recently received information that on the same date of the original offense, Ettson Arreola 

along with three other Caldwell High students encouraged four additional Syringa students to go 

to the bathroom to fight. This took place when Arreola had been tasked to supervise an after-

school sport on the school grounds. The Syringa students involved were interviewed and 

provided written statements. The report has been forwarded to the prosecutor’s office for 

additional charges. 

  

ORIGINAL RELEASE:                                                                                                                                                    

On January 26, 2023, a physical fight occurred at Syringa Middle School between two male 

students in a classroom being taught by Mr. Ettson Arreola, a substitute teacher. Shortly 

thereafter, two female students fought one another in the same classroom, also in the custody and 

presence of Mr. Arreola. During these incidents Mr. Arreola, encouraged the students to fight 

and even video recorded the fight on an electronic device, which was later shared on social 

media and came to the attention of Caldwell Police Department School Resource Officers. 

Detectives worked tirelessly through the night and morning with school officials, parents, 

witnesses and those involved. After hours of interviews and investigative follow up, an arrest 

warrant was issued for Arreola’s arrest. Caldwell Police detectives subsequently arrested Arreola 

without incident and charged him with: (4) counts of injury to a child; (1) count of inciting a riot; 

and (4) violation of juvenile corrections act, encouraging a minor to fight. The preliminary 

investigation revealed that Arreola set a timer and encouraged the students to fight for ten 

seconds, while he recorded it. Fortunately, the students who were involved were not injured. 

“The Caldwell School District has zero tolerance for this type of behavior. The personal safety 

and welfare of each child is of paramount concern to the District. The District has taken 

immediate steps to ensure the safety of all students. We are providing support for the students 

involved and are actively cooperating with law enforcement,” said Dr. French, Superintendent - 

Caldwell School District. “Mr. Arreola’s actions tear at the fabric of our community and are 

reprehensible. The video(s) is appalling, disturbing and unimaginable. This man was entrusted 

by his community to keep our children safe and provide academic education but he chose to 

facilitate a fight club in his classroom,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 
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